STATE OF MICHIGAN



DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY





DAN WYANT DIRECTOR

July 2, 2012

Mr. Matt Naud, Environmental Coordinator City of Ann Arbor 100 North Fifth Avenue Ann Arbor, Michigan 48107

Dear Mr. Naud:

SUBJECT:

Construction Closure Certification

Ann Arbor Landfill, Washtenaw County

The Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Resource Management Division (RMD) received the partial closure certification for Phase I of the Ann Arbor Landfill consisting of 100 acres on July 1, 2011.

DEQ staff has reviewed the certification under Part 115, Solid Waste Management, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended. Based on this review, DEQ staff has found that the certification is consistent with Part 115, the Part 115 administrative rules, and the approved construction plans and specifications for this facility.

The City of Ann Arbor must submit a restrictive deed covenant for the property in accordance with Section 6 of the closure certification.

Please be advised that the 30-year postclosure period does not begin until the entire unit is closed and the certification is accepted by the DEQ.

If you have any questions, please contact me at DEQ-RMD, Jackson State Office Building, 301 East Louis Glick Highway, Jackson, Michigan 49201; by telephone at the number listed below; or by e-mail at BEANL@michigan.gov

> Sincerely. Juny L. Lake

For Lawrence E. Bean Jackson District Supervisor Resource Management Division

517-780-7920

Ms. Jacqueline Beaudry, Clerk, City of Ann Arbor

Ms. Patti McCall, Tetra Tech GEO

Mr. Dan Moody, Washtenaw County Department of Planning and Environment

Mr. Steven Sliver, DEQ

SW File, Ann Arbor Landfill, Washtenaw County